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2022 SCHOOL THEME - ‘MAKE A DIFF

Dear Parents/Carers,

 

It is wonderful to see everyone back at school after the term break! 

This term we have many things to look forward to and be grateful for -

Prep 2023 Orientation sessions

Principal Kindergarten Visits

Parent/Carer morning ‘cuppa and chat’ after drop off (Friday at Kid’s Cafe)

Class Masses

Sacrament of Confirmation

Remembrance Day Service

World Teachers Day

Sporting Opportunities

Excursions

Camps (Prep and Year 1/2)

Parents and Friends Trivia Night

From the Principal's Desk
Mrs Julie David



Prep-Year 4 Swimming Program

Student Disco

Community Christmas Carols

Year 6 Graduation

Year Prep-5 ‘Move Up’ day

Term 4 Friday Mass

Parents/carers are welcome to join us for Mass at 9:15am on Fridays this term.

Date

21/20/22 P

28/10/2022

4/11/22

11/11/22

18/11/22

2/12/22 Wh

 Confirmation

Our students are continuing to prepare for the sacrament of Confirmation. They will participate in a 

Sacrament next Thursday 20th October at either 5pm or 7pm.

At our Family Information evening last Wednesday the staff presented the reflection for our families 

Wisdom

Pope Francis explains the gift of wisdom as “the grace of being able to see everything with the eyes

decisions we make through our own eyes and understandings we look at them in the way of our Lov

Knowledge

Wisdom gives us a window to the heart of God; Knowledge gives us a glimpse of His mind by allowin

creator and provider.

Understanding

Understanding makes plain the teachings of Christ and his Church. With understanding we can mak

are trying to tell us. 

Piety

Piety is reverence, or the ability to act with humility in God’s presence.



Right judgment

Also called counsel, right judgment is the gift that helps us determine good from bad. 

Fortitude

Fortitude is the courage to stand up for what we believe in. Sometimes it's not easy, especially when

Fear of the Lord

Fear of the Lord is the ability to recognize his awesomeness, to see that all of creation is beautifully a

Thank you to our families and staff for supporting our students as they prepare to become ‘adults’ in

these gifts each day.  

Morning ‘Cuppa and Chat’ Update

Thank you to those parents/carers who have popped in to have a ‘cuppa and chat’ after school drop

only. It seems to me that Monday is quite busy for everyone!

Looking forward to seeing many people this Friday morning.

Flooding

I would like to thank everyone for your understanding last Friday. I have ordered sandbags and put in

from happening again.

Celebration of Learning

Parents/carers are invited to join our teachers and students to celebrate their learning on Friday 2nd

the date.

Community Christmas Carols

Everyone is invited to bring a picnic afternoon tea and rug on Thursday 8th December (3:30-5pm) to

Christmas Carols in the quadrangle.

School Closure Days

Our students have the following school closure days -

Monday 31st October (Report Preparation Day)

Friday 25th November (2023 Planning)

Parents and Friends Meeting



Our Parents and Friends Association met on Tuesday evening.

Annual General Meetings

Our Annual general Meetings for Parents and Friends and our School Advisory Council will take plac

would like to thank both of these groups for their support of our school this year.

Parents and Friends AGM - Tuesday 15th November (7pm)

School Advisory Council AGM - Wednesday 9th November (6pm)

Sporting Congratulations

On behalf of our school community I would like to congratulate our girls and boys basketball teams. 

Division Competition.  The girls were winners on the day and will advance to the regional competitio

efforts!

Some Key Dates (Term 4)

Friday 14th October - Confirmation Reflection Day

Tuesday 18th October - 2023 Prep Transition (Session 1)

Thursday 20th October - Sacrament of Confirmation (5pm and 7pm)

Tuesday 25th October - 2023 Prep transition (Session 2)

Friday 28th October (World Teachers Day)

Friday 4th November (Year 1/2 Camp Day)

Tuesday 8th November - Prep Transition (Session 3)

Wednesday 9th November School Advisory Council AGM (6pm)

Friday 11th November (Remembrance Day)

Tuesday 15th November - 2023 Prep Transition (Session 4)

Tuesday 15th November - Parents and Friends AGM (7pm)

Tuesday 15th November (Year 3/4 Excursion Melbourne Zoo)

Tuesday 22nd November 2023 Prep Transition (Session 5)

Friday 25th November (School Closure Day)

Monday 28th November - Friday 9th December (Prep-Year 4 Swimming Program)

Wednesday 30th November - Transition (new students)

Friday 2nd December - Mass/Celebration of Learning

Thursday 8th December - Community Christmas Carols (3:30-5pm)

Monday 12th December (Move Up Session 1)

Tuesday 13th December (Move Up Session 2)



Wednesday 14th December (Year 6 Graduation)

Thursday 15th December (End of Year Mass 9:15am)

Thursday 15th December (Last day - finish at 3:15pm)

Term 4

The last day of term 4 for students will be Thursday 15th December at 3:15pm.

Enrolments for 2023 Now Open

Don’t forget to pop into the office to get an enrolment form for Prep - Year 6  2023.

 

Julie David (Principal)



Holy Mary Mother of God Pray for us

Last Friday the school celebrated a special feast day in the Church. The feast of Our Lady of the Ros

rosary as a whole school over the loudspeaker. It was lovely to pray together as a community and mo

just as powerful. 

 

Afterwards as one teacher described it, each class went on a mini ‘pilgrimage’ to the Performing Art

were many prayer stations set up for students to engage with learning about Mary. 

 

You might want to ask your child what they enjoyed about this special experience at school.

From the REL
Miss Lauren Considine



Holy Spirit live in us

Next week our Year 6 students will celebrate a special milestone in their faith life, being Confirmed i

busily preparing for this occasion over the last few weeks and it’s so beautiful to see their gifts and t

process. 

 

Please pray for our community during this special time. 



Division Athletics

Well done to our 16 students who competed at the SSV Division Track and Field Carnival on Wednes

 

Congratulations to the following students who have qualified for the Regional Finals on Thursday Oc

 

Dylan H - 100m, 800m and 4x100m relay

Jack B - 1500m, Long Jump and 4x100m relay

Jake Seo - 4x100m relay

Sebastian F - 4x100m relay

Good Luck for this next round of competition.

 

Division Volleyball

Well done to our Mixed Volleyball team that competed at the SSV Division Finals on Tuesday Oct 11.

set, Burwood East came back to beat us 2 sets to 1. We lost the next game to Mount View so didn’t m

a win for 5th place against Good Shepherd. It was great to see the students' skills improve througho

Mrs Michelsson
 
Sports News



Division Basketball 

Well done to our Boys and Girls teams that participated at the SSV Division Basketball Competition o

Both teams are to be congratulated for putting in their best efforts on the day. 

We wish the girls all the best as they have qualified for the Regional Finals on Friday Oct 28 at the M

Thank you to our parent volunteer coaches Dee and Luke. We really appreciate you giving up your ti

Running Club

It is back again for Term 4. Feel free to come along any Friday morning from 8am - 8.30am. Students



SMART SPELLING AT HOLY FAM

Through our school newsletter we would like to share some information about the structured appro

that we incorporate  at Holy Family. From Prep-6 we explicitly and systematically teach spelling.

 

Spelling is best taught through pattern and regularity. Through the Smart Spelling approach we cov

that follow a consistent pattern. The remaining 20% don’t have to follow a pattern, for example sight 

personal words that students still need to learn.

SMART Spelling is based around whole words with an emphasis on meaning and vocabulary develo

able to read their spelling words, understand what they mean and how to use them.

There are two important areas of knowledge students need to become independent spellers: phono

knowledge.

 

Phonological knowledge is mainly to do with sounds. It includes the ability to break words into syllab

 

Orthographic knowledge is mainly to do with letters. It is a visual skill that involves choosing the cor

There are also two additional areas of spelling knowledge: etymological and morphemic knowledge

 

Etymological knowledge is the study of where words come from.

Curriculum News



 

Morphemic knowledge is how prefixes and suffixes change the meaning of base words.

The SMART Spelling approach includes teaching in all of

*stay tuned until the next school newsletter 

for further information.

 

A note from Learning and Teaching

Helping your children at home

One of the most common questions teachers are asked is “How can I help my child at home to impr

Some considerations from teachers below give 

Maths today is about understanding number patterns, not learning by rote.

There is always more than one way to get the right answer.

Children are taught mental strategies, like using number lines, to figure problems out in thei

Ask ‘What is the question asking you?’

Practise the times tables (years 3-6).

Don't jump in with the answers.

Stay positive.



As we delve deeper into problem solving and focus on cognitively demanding tasks at Holy family w

the right answer or the most obvious answer, particularly in open ended tasks where there are many

Whilst many parents were taught the pen and paper algorithm, now we teach for understanding, and

children have a better understanding of what is involved. 

 

For example 22 plus 14, instead of writing these down we would ask the students to start with 22, ad

It is teaching them how numbers work. There is more than one way to get the right answer and our c

to them. 

 

A positive attitude is one of the most important aspects to bring to mathematics, even if parents felt 

tried.

 

The fortnightly newsletters that are sent home by each level will outline what the focus is for your ch

for further tricks and tips in the newsletter to help you help your children. 
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Prep

CK

Billy Lane- For incredible sounding out of words in his writing! 

Prep

WK

Peter A-for always trying his best when reading and writing.What a Superstar!

1/2GP Oliver Hanifi. 

1/2J Dayshan Rajapakse - For being an incredibly kind and respectful member of our classroom

Oliver De Silva - For having such a great attitude towards his learning and always giving his

5/6YW Avary Buckingham For your help and responsibility in the classroom. Well done Avary

5/6FG Max Heberle - for showing leadership by regularly collecting sports equipment at the end o

tension in his story writing. Well done, Max.

5/6P   Talia Adams for applying herself in maths and persisting with challenging tasks. Keep up th

5/6B Joseph Quadara for being organised to start the term and settling into his work.

5/6S Irene Katsioni for a happy positive attitude in 5/6S. Keep up the fabulous work!
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